
 

 

 

Fall/Winter 2024 Update 

PLSD 

  
PLSD Finishes Improvement Project  
PLSD completed expansion portion of the project over the summer and fall by 
connecting 56 additional cabins to the sanitary sewer system.  The system is 
fully functional and operating now. PLSD is working with the general 
contractor to finish a few outstanding items related to remediation work 
followed by a state inspection for final certification.  It’s been a long journey, 
but worth it. Thanks to all of you for your cooperation and patience! 
 

PLSD Contracts For Snow Removal 
With technology integrated in the new main lift stations, PLSD can monitor 
them remotely.  With this new feature, PLSD will no longer need to maintain 
an open road to each of the 13 lift stations after a substantial snow fall.  If a 
lift station repair is needed, a path will be cleared by our snow removal 
contractor to allow access.  If you plan to use your cabin during the winter 
months and will need access, here are some area contractors available for 
snow removal: Woodchuck Tree Removal & Service (605.265.0944) and 
Benike Masonry (605.880.5459). 
 

PLSD Approves 2025 Budget & Fee Schedule 
The Board reviewed and approved the 2025 budget with no increase to the 
semi-annual fees at this time. We also reviewed our fee schedule and are 
pleased to report that fees will not increase in 2025.  Please see our Rates and 
Fees section under About Us on our website.  

 
PLSD Shares Freezing Sewer Vent Pipe Prevention 
As it has turned into winter at the lake, we’d like to share some basic 
information on how to prevent your sewer vent from freezing during these 
coming cold months.  The article is taken from a blog on HomeFixMagic 
website. 
 

PLSD Allows Sump Pump Discharge During Winter  
PLSD Ordinance 13 allows sump pumps to discharge into the sanitary sewer 

system November 1st – April 1st. Customers in need of sump pumps over the 

winter months should move their sump pump discharge hoses to the outside 

by April 1st.   PLSD reminds you that you must complete a sump pump permit 

as required by the ordinance.  You can find the permit form under the 

Customer Information section under Rates and Fees.   

 

 
   
 

 

 

2024/2025 PLSD Trustees: 

• Iver Finnesand, President 

• Josh Bartos, Vice 

President 

• Kim Remily, Trustee 

 

2025 Meeting Dates: 

• April 11, 2025 

• May 9, 2025 

• June 13, 2025 

• July 11, 2025 

• August 8, 2025 

• September 12, 2025 

• October 10, 2025 

• November 14, 2025 

Agenda is posted on the 

website 24 hours prior to the 

meeting.   

Pickerel Lake 
 Sanitary District 

 

2908 Peabody Avenue 
Grenville, SD  57239 

 
605.486.0069 (Office) 
Mary Finnesand, Clerk 

 
605.467.1503(Maintenance) 
Justin Carlson, Sys Manager 

 
www.PLSDistrict.org 
info@plsdistrict.org 

 

Enroll in AutoPay! 
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